

January 26, 2015

Via E-mail

Pam McConnell Deputy Mayor Ward 28 - Toronto Centre-Rosedale Toronto City Hall 100 Queen Street West, Suite A7 Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Joe Cressy City Councillor Ward 20 - Trinity-Spadina Toronto City Hall 100 Queen Street West, Suite C50 Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Deputy Mayor McConnell and Councillor Cressy:

Thank you very much for your letter of January 21, 2015, expressing your support for the Greater Waterfront Coalition and its request for participant funding relating to the Environmental Assessment (EA) to study the possible extension of the runway at Billy Bishop Toronto City Airport.

PortsToronto has met formally and informally with the Greater Waterfront Coalition and we are working towards an approach that will address their request to have resources available in order to validate and assess the work that is being done for the EA.

After conducting research and having discussions on the matter with both the Federal and Provincial agencies, each has confirmed that there is no statutory requirement under either of the environmental assessment acts for PortsToronto to provide funding to individuals, stakeholders or community groups.

That said, we appreciate that the information being gathered and studied is quite technical and it stands to reason that groups such as Greater Waterfront Coalition would benefit from some sort of resource allocation by which to validate the technical information and data being gathered and studied.

The purpose of my letter today is to confirm that PortsToronto is consulting with the Greater Waterfront Coalition and we are working on an approach that will see resources made available. We are not yet certain exactly how this mechanism will be put into place, but we do understand their request and want to provide assistance notwithstanding the fact that there is no requirement to do so.

60 Harbour Street, Toronto, Ontario, Canada M5J 1B7 Tel/Tél: 416.863.2000 | PortsToronto.com



We hope to have an approach put forward shortly that will address the needs and concerns of individuals and groups such as the Greater Waterfront Coalition. We agree that the Greater Waterfront Coalition has much to bring to this process and have appreciated the professionalism and constructive dialogue that its leadership has brought to the table to date.

We have communicated the information above to the Greater Waterfront Coalition and to members of the public at our recent January 24, 2015, public open house and will do so again this evening at another such meeting.

Many thanks for your letter and we will most certainly keep you apprised of our progress on this matter.

Yours truly,

PortsToronto

Geoffrey Wilson

Chief Executive Officer

cc: Edward Hore, Greater Waterfront Coalition

John Livey, Deputy City Manager

David Stonehouse, Waterfront Secretariat, Division Head

Chris Dunn, Waterfront Secretariat

John Tory, Mayor of Toronto

Michael Stephenson, Acting Regional Director General, Transport Canada

Brian Denney, Toronto and Region Conservation Authority

Nicole Swerhun, Swerhun Association

Bathurst Quay Neighbourhood Association

Gene Cabral, Executive Vice-President, PortsToronto